
WAC 504-26-125  Recusal.  (1) Notification of names of conduct 
officers and board members. All parties must be notified of the names 
of conduct officers, conduct board members, and/or appeals board mem-
bers assigned to their case no later than ten calendar days prior to 
the hearing or appeals board meeting date.

(2) Requesting recusal of conduct officers and board members. A 
party requesting recusal of a conduct officer or conduct/appeals board 
member must demonstrate good cause. The request must be made in writ-
ing no later than five calendar days prior to the date of the conduct 
hearing or appeals board meeting. For conduct board members, the pre-
siding officer is responsible for granting or denying requests. For 
conduct officers and appeals board members, the vice president for 
student affairs or designee is responsible for granting or denying re-
quests.

(3) Presiding officer. Requests for recusal of the presiding of-
ficer are governed by the model rules of procedure, WAC 10-08-050(2).

(4) Self-recusal in the event of conflict of interest. Conduct 
officers and board members must be trained in conflict of interest. 
For any matter in which they are participating, if they identify a po-
tential conflict of interest, appeals board members and conduct offi-
cers must promptly notify and consult with the vice president for stu-
dent affairs or designee, while conduct board members must promptly 
notify and consult with the presiding officer. Conduct officers and 
board members must recuse themselves if, after consultation, an actual 
conflict is determined to exist. If a potential conflict is identified 
but is determined by the vice president or designee or presiding offi-
cer, as applicable, to be insufficient to justify removal of the per-
son, the parties must be notified of the potential conflict and rea-
sons for determining that it does not pose an actual conflict. For 
purposes of this subsection, a conflict of interest is defined as a 
personal interest, financial, familial, or otherwise, that might im-
pair, or reasonably appear to an objective, outside observer to im-
pair, a person's independent unbiased judgment in the discharge of 
their official responsibilities.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 28B.30.150. WSR 18-23-083, § 504-26-125, 
filed 11/19/18, effective 12/20/18.]
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